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Dear students, faculty, and staff at the Faculty/Graduate School of Economics

A1l term is about to begin. A few months ago, I was hoping that in A1 term, we would be
able to have more in-person classes than in S1S2 terms. However, due to the recent
outbreak of infection caused by the spread of Delta variant, it seems we have to wait for a
little more. At this moment, we will maintain the current policy of conducting in-person or
hybrid styles for the courses such as seminars and small-group lectures as much as possible

while taking maximum infection control measures as in S1S2 terms.

As the risk of infectious diseases continues, vaccination is important for continuing
educational and research activities without sacrificing the quality of learning. The spread of
Delta variant means that the risk of infection cannot be eliminated even with vaccinations,
but the risk of infection and the likelihood of aggravation are known to be much reduced
with vaccination. Under the current situation, it seems necessary for all of us to be vaccine
protected andto take the maximum infection control measures as before to meet in person

in all classes.

Since vaccination on UTokyo campus has progressed, quite a few people must have already
completed the vaccination.It currently seems very easy to make vaccine reservations at
UTokyo, so if you have not been vaccinated, [ urge you to take this opportunity. The
reservation website in English is

https://www.hc.u-tokyo.ac.jp/covac/index-e.html

Since becoming the Dean of the Faculty/Graduate School of Economics in April 2021, I
have been sending messages like this, hoping to share with you our evolving responses to the

COVID-19 pandemic. I hope at least some of you have found the messages useful, but I


https://www.hc.u-tokyo.ac.jp/covac/index-e.html

regret that I have not tried to find out your views, worries, and hopes during the pandemic
so far. So now I would like to hear from you. Please send short emails from your UTokyo

account [ECCS Cloud Mail ( @g.ecc.u-tokyo.ac.jp ) ] to (chair@e.u-tokyo.ac.jp). Short

” «

messages like “I tried to make a reservation for vaccination, but I couldn't,” “I got vaccinated
at UTokyo and feel protected,” “I cannot get rid of my anxiety and cannot attend in-person
classes,” or “I want more in-person classes” would be fine. I cannot respond to each and

every message, but I will read them all.

The end of the COVID-19 pandemic is not imminent, but when all of us are protected by
vaccines and the maximum infection control measures are taken, I believe it will be possible

to normalize campus activities. Thank you for your continued cooperation.

September 1%, 2021
Takeo HOSHI

Dean at the Graduate School of Economics, the University of Tokyo
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